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 June 20, 2018, General Membership Meeting Minutes
     Meeting Chair Larry Orr opened the meeting at 6:00 PM, and asked for any adjustments,
hearing none, the meeting continued.  Jeff Froh read the VFP Statement of Purpose. Other members included David Giffey, Lincoln Grahlfs, John Fournelle, Paul McMahon, Tom Glassel, Phil Fransen, and Steve Books. The May meeting minutes were reviewed and approved. The 

       VFP 'hat' was passed. 
Treasurers Report - Paul circulated his May report that detailed the amounts of the Peace Scholarships, $3,500.00, the Chapter awarded, the added the generous donations from several organizations for an ending balance of
About $ 6,500.00 in the checkbook. The December fund appeal has ended due to the June funding appeal starting. The December appeal ended with 73 donations for $ 4,000.00. Both the Revenue and Expenses for the Memorial Mile, and the Memorial Day Peace Rally were close to last year's figures.  The expenses for both events were about $ 1,400.00 for City of Madison Permits, Reservations, flowers, liability insurance, honoraria, and printing costs.

The income attained was $ 1,000 ahead, and everything has been paid. Members thanked Paul for his report.
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - David reported the school year has ended; he has been busy working on press releases to the area newspapers regarding the scholarships. David is also working on getting the counter recruiting information out to new counselors that we be at the schools

Scholarship - Paul reports that all the checks for the awards are out, and some are still outstanding.
Memorial Day - David is working on asking a P.T.S.D. professor from U.W. Milwaukee to possibly speak next year. 

Memorial Mile - John reports that the same people who signed up will come back next year, in general. Phone calls could be enacted for assistance with the info table watch, and for set-up and take down.  Phil reports some visitor concerns with the background where the Wisconsin Tribute was located? Phil also suggests a new tri-fold of local VFP Chapter 25 information and talking points could be made and distributed at the table. The Wisconsin Tribute would need 130 monuments to be exact. The year of the construction is 3 years away, as Larry earlier reported, to be in 2021 with new road, and sidewalk construction. Discussion on various improvements.
Planning Committee - John reported Fran's E-mail conversations with Lisa Gilman that resulted in a motion that was made and 2nded to authorize $ 250.00 for expenses, round trip to and from airfare from Washington D.C. (about $ 400.00), and a $ 200.00 honorarium, all under $ 1,000.00. In discussion, Paul reviewed past amounts of costs for past guest speakers which all were under $ 1,000.00. The motion passed unanimously. John outlined efforts to Join VFP up with the WORT Promotional Exchange Agreement which would aid in promoting VFP activities in exchange to promote WORT at VFP events also. A motion was made and 2nded for VFP Chapter 25 to enter in to the WORT Promotional Exchange Agreement. The motion passed unanimously. John also reported he is contacting the IVAW local in regards to future programs.  A discussion was held to hold an Armistice Day program with the WORT Monday night Access Hour Program on Oct. 29th, or Oct. 22nd. John will reserve it.
Website - Paul reported that Brad is willing to be trained to cover the MadisonVFP.org website. Possible grants are available to cover the costs of website management with a Resist Grant and the Wordsoft software. A possible grant via the Wisconsin Humanities Council was also in the discussion.

Tabling - Paul reported a letter was received from PSR, Physicians for Social Responsibility, asking for donations to assist with Lanterns For Peace to be at Tenny Park Shelter on Tuesday, August 8th, about 6:00 PM. A motion was made, 2nded, and amended to donate $ 75.00 for the event. The motion passed one abstention. Farmers Market tabling on Saturday mornings is going.
New Business

Ad Hoc Meeting - The July fourth regularly scheduled first Wednesday meeting has been moved to July 5th, same time, same place, 5:00 meeting time at 30 W. Mifflin, # 702.
VFP National Convention - Members are urged to send Paul a request of plans to attend the convention.
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New Business Cont.

Local VFP Signage - Tabled for now

October Women's March, and the Code Pink Divestment Petition - Tabled for now

July meeting Chair - John Fournelle
Announcements

Larry read the list of the Next VFP Chapter 25 meetings, the Drone Vigil at Camp Douglas, and the National VFP Convention in St. Paul, MN August 23-26, and the Lisa Gilman Presentation for August 2, Urban League Bldg.

David mentioned that meetings at Madison College will continue through the next school year. Paul mentioned that VFP will have to renew reservation of the room for 2019.

Adjournment

The meeting ended at 7:15 pm

Minutes by Books
